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Area Delegate

Greetings Area 92,

The month of March was a busy one for me, I started out in San Francisco, then it was off to Wenatchee
for an Agenda Review, the next weekend was Ephrata for the Standing Committee Workshop, then back to
Wenatchee to attend Polo’s funeral then off to Walla Walla to meet with all 4 of our Linguistic Districts to
participate in their Concepts workshop and to pass information onto them about the agenda items. I am
ever so grateful for the amazing team this rotation, a huge Thank you to the Standing Committee Chairs
and all the Districts for participating in reviewing the agenda items and putting together the synopsis
sheets. You all did a wonderful job, it's refreshing to see everyone getting excited about service work.. I
would also like to the Thank our Technology Committee for helping me get the sharing session for the
Founders Writings set up and for helping me moderate, as well as getting all the background and synopsis
sheets (and Dan) on the website for everyone to have access. I am looking forward to a well informed
discussion of the agenda items. Please remember, if you can’t make it to share your group conscience or
just have any thoughts or solutions you would like to share with prior to the conference you can email me
up to the 13th of April. After that I will be in Conference and do not know how much access or time I will
have to check emails, I do want to hear from you. Several of you have already sent me your thoughts and
concerns, thank you so much, I have read them all and printed them out to take with me to New York.

I look forward to seeing you all this next weekend in Yakima. Please feel free to reach out to any of the
committee chairs or myself if you have any questions on the agenda items, there is no SILLY question.

In Love and service, Lisa G

Area Alternate Delegate

Hi everyone,

It's hard to believe another month has passed! I want to thank our District Committee Members for their outstanding work
in keeping our meeting information updated for the Meeting Guide app and GSO. I'm here to support our service members
in any way I can.

District 22's secretary shared a helpful spreadsheet for tracking service positions. I've passed it along to other DCMs, and
it's a great tool to update GSO registrations. If you'd like a copy for your District, please email me at
alt-delegate@area92aa.org.

Let's keep the AA service structure strong!

Yours in service,

Dan Maher, Area 92 Alt Delegate/Registrar Panel 74

alt-delegate@area92aa.org

509-551-6750
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Area Chairperson

It’s going to be a busy weekend here in Yakima at the Pre-Conference Assembly. I’ve been mostly
engaged getting the Agenda lined out and it looks like everything is in order on our committee, looking
forward to seeing many of you in person (and virtually) this weekend.

We have some AA business to attend to. Just a couple items up for consideration are the “Plain Language
Big Book” and an Instagram account for AA World Services. There is much more that we will be discussing
and deciding on. The agenda items and synapsis sheets are all available on the Area website.

Just a shout out and reminder to prospective districts: Our planned election assembly next year at Snow
Mountain Lodge fell through and we will be asking for a host committee to replace that event. Please get
the word out on this.

Also, don’t forget the Pacific Northwest Conference (PNC) is coming to Wenatchee in June. For those
interested please find the flier on the Area 92 website, and don’t wait much longer to make arrangements.
Here’s to an engaging and productive weekend in Yakima at our Pre-Conference Assembly.

Yours in Service

Bryan B

Chair

WSEA92

chair@area92aa.org

Area Alternate Chairperson

Ready set go, here we come to Yakima. I love life and I am so grateful for all the blessings in my life. No
matter what happens in life AA is a constant reminder that I can do anything.

The month of March has been filled with endless miles and blessings. Time with friends and amazing
journeys. I learn and grow each day. It seems like an oxymoron that a woman of my years still has much
to learn but in fact that is the best part of aging I would say.

So March I took off like the wind on a jet plane and landed in San Francisco. PRASA was such an
adventure full of first time on an air train which for those who don’t know just moves you around the San
Francisco Airport where you can make a full circle. On to the Bart train to come out and finally see a
gentleman wearing a purple vest that will guide us along the final leg of our journey. Let me just remind
you laughter and learning, to follow directions could be key to any journey. PRASA was filled with amazing
presentations and lots of learning. Next year will be in Alaska. I pray I can check a box off my bucket list
and attend .

I also had the privilege to review agenda items that were presented at the March Standing Committee
meeting in Ephrata. I had a wonderful time traveling with Kathy, our Alt DCM for District 15. Thank you
Scott R. for working on them with me on Agenda reviews.

I also went to Walla Walla with Lisa where we got to participate in the 18th Anniversary of District 24. I
shared on Concept 12.
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Thank you District 24 for the invite and allowing me to share.
No matter what life is all about love and service don’t miss the chance to be a part of something you never
believed possible. I am truly thankful for another day sober.
Love and Service and a full and grateful heart. Fran L Alt-Chair Area 92

Fran, Alt-Chair WSEA, P74
_______
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Area Alternate Treasurer

Greetings, Area 92!

The annual audit is done. Thank you to Ben N. for chairing the Audit Committee. During
the audit, we discovered that PayPal contributions were being entered, but the PayPal
fees were not. I’ve gone back and corrected 2024. Updated Contributions Reports will
be available at the Assembly. And I’m glad to email reports upon request.

At our request, the Tech Committee has accomplished two important changes to making
contributions through the Area 92 website. First, contributors will be asked to verify their
membership in AA in order to make a contribution. Second, on the PayPal page,
contributors are asked to provide the home group name and city, and a contact phone
number in case we need to verify something. I’ve been calling and emailing people and
contacting DCMs to find out home group names so they get the credit for their
contribution. Now there’s a place to put it on PayPal! Thank you, Tech Committee!

I’ve been picking up the mail and depositing contributions weekly. All checks and money
orders should be written to WSEA 92 and mailed to:

Area 92 Alt-Treasurer
1314 S Grand Blvd, Suite 2
Box 103
Spokane, WA 99202

The Finance Committee meets monthly on the third Thursday at 5:30pm. Visitors are
always welcome. Contact me at alt-treasurer@area92aa.org for an invitation.

I will be prepared to accept contributions at the Assembly and will have self-addressed
envelopes as well. See you there!

Rock on!
Rainey M.
509-279-5640
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1. PayPal: Identifying source of contributions as a member of the Fellowship – I’ve asked the Technology Committee
if they can insert a pop-up form between the Area website and the PayPal website asking the user to confirm that
they’re a member of AA. The www.aa.org website uses such a form. If the user confirms, great, they go on to the
contribution page. If they say no, they get an explanation of our self-support policy. This form would generate from
the Area 92 website and the user could not go past it without selecting yes, no, or cancel.

When you contribute through the Area 92 website, you will see a plus sign next to “Add special
instructions to the seller.” Click on the plus sign (+) to put in your group name and city or group number
so the correct group gets the credit for the contribution. As always, when sending contributions by mail, be
sure to put your group NAME and city or group number on it. We do accept contributions from non-registered
groups.

Checks and money orders should be written to “WSEA 92.”

Address to:
WSEA 92
1314 S Grand Blvd, Suite 2
Box 103
Spokane, WA 99202

1. Audit Committee: Audit has been mostly done. Ben needs some more information to finish.

2. Seed Money motions: The Finance Committee is working on two motions: one for Assemblies and one for
Quarterlies. When Area 92 separated from Area 72, we just adopted the amounts they were using in 1995. The
amounts have not been increased since the inception of Area 92!!! It’s time. The motions will go through the
Quarterly vetting process in July.

3. Finance Committee: The Finance Committee is complete. Visitors are always welcome. We meet on the third
Thursday of the month at 6:30pm on Zoom. Contact me to be included in the invitation.

4. Guidelines: Guidelines are a dynamic document, updated as our methodology changes. We have How to Host
Guidelines, Technology Committee Guidelines, and Finance Committee Guidelines. They are for reference only,
not part of the Area 92 Handbook.

A. The Alt Treasurer’s Guidelines is simply a document that tells the next Alt Treasurer what to do. What I have
looks like it was probably written by Cindy H. I’m working on updating it and getting specific. Some things
ought not be left to good intentions.

B. The Audit Committee Guidelines we have now come from Dolores. Finally, someone wrote down what to do
and how to do it! Another benefit of having Audit Committee Guidelines is that they will give the Treasurer a
clear understanding of what will be needed for the audit.

5. Contributions: I have been picking up the mail and depositing contributions weekly. Our mailbox is in a UPS store.
If you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to contact me by phone, text, or email. I guarantee a reply
within 24 hours. Here is the Contributions report for February 2024.

Rock on!

Rainey M. 509-279-5640
Alt-treasurer@area92aa.org
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Submittal deadline has been changed from the 10th of the month to the 5th of the Month.

Please send all contributions to:       
Washington State East Area 92

1314 S. Grand Blvd. Suite 2, Box #103
Spokane, WA 99202-1174

Or
PayPal

(accessed from our website Area92aa.org)
 
Please include your Group Name, Group ID Number and District # on the contribution(s) to ensure that I give
proper credit to the contributing groups or if this is a personal contribution, indicate “personal” in the memo line. 
Contributions can also be made on the AREA 92 website by PayPal. It is set up to generate all personal/group
information. If you use PayPal please be complete with your information.    
 
PLEASE add your group name and/or district to your memo line or put a note in the envelope.  The next Alternate
Treasurer will need this information to make their transition as smooth as possible.  Thank you very much for your
support.
 
YIS
Rainey
Area 92 Alt-Treasurer
alt-treasurer@area92aa.org
Finance Committee Chair

Area Secretary

At Assembly or online?, please submit your DCM and GSR Reports to;
secretary@area92aa.org
Thank You for your service!

Catherine B.
WSEA 92 Secretary

Area Archives Chair

Hello,
We have all been working diligently with our assigned committees on the agenda item synopsis sheets
(now available on the Area Website ~ area92.org), hosting and attending workshops (in person and
on-line), attending the Pre-Conference Assembly this weekend, and preparing our Delegate, Lisa G., for
the 74th Annual General Service Conference. As an Area, I feel like we have done everything possible for
our Delegate to be an informed trusted servant who is ready and able to represent the Washington State
Eastern Area 92.

So what will YOU do after the Pre-Conference Assembly? The Archive Committee is an active committee,
working throughout the year on various projects, including co-hosting Archive Workshops with District’s
interested in hosting a workshop in THEIR area. I am responsible for scheduling and chairing up to four
Archive Standing Committee Workshops annually, so if your district might be interested, please contact me
at Archives-Chair@Area92AA.org.

We are seeking archive chairs, archivists, and anyone interested in archives. Are you looking for a new
spiritual experience? Join our team and get involved. Everyone is welcome … the more participation … the
more experience, strength, and hope to share with each other and others. This is the 12th Step.
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I am looking forward to setting up the archives traveling display for the first time at the 2024
Pre-Conference Assembly this weekend. On May 18th the display will be at the 2024 District 6/20 Service
Workshop from 10 am to 3 pm at the Salvation Army, 310 North 16th Avenue, Yakima, WA. The 2024
Pacific Northwest Conference is set for June 21st - 23rd in Wenatchee, WA. The PNC committee will have
their archives display at this event.

The display is available for AA service functions attracting a general AA audience – beyond your immediate
group. The WSEA92 Archives look forward to being a part of District activities and sharing our archival
material. By actively displaying the Area Archives, we maintain our day-to-day experience in recovery and
reach back for the shared experience from the past. If your District is interested in having the display at
your approved AA function, please contact me for details.

Yours in Love and Service
Michelle W.
WSEA92 ~ Archive Chair ~ Panel 74
509-517-9138

Area Archivist

Hello Everyone!,
There is a lot going on in Archives. I have scheduled 2 work parties; April 20th and June 8th from 10 am
to 3 pm (flier included). Anyone that wants to come and be a part of preserving our history and see our
repository should come. There is so much to do and I would love some volunteers to come and learn so
we can get our collection cataloged and move on to digitizing it some day soon. There will be plenty of
jobs to do but if you are good with a keyboard please bring a laptop or device and you can learn how to
catalog. There will be a lunch break (probably sandwiches) so bring yourself and your appetite.

We are also looking for an District to host the Regional Archives Workshop on August 24th, 2024. This is
a conservation workshop that is very valuable to anyone interested in archival skills. Area 72 (western
Washington), Area 58 (Oregon) and Area 92 will join together to put it on. This year it is our turn to host
it. We are looking for a District that will be convenient to travel to for everyone. My first choice would be
Districts 4, 18 or 9. The Tri-Cities would be the most central place for each area to travel to. Districts 10,
6, 20, and the most southern parts of District 19 could also work but would be harder for everyone to get
to. We would need a venue that would support 30-40 people with parking. We also need lots of tables
(there will be hands-on learning) and WIFI that can support streaming. Michelle W. will be talking more
about it at the Assembly this weekend during her Archives report. If your District is interested, please talk
to Michelle or contact me. My contact information is below.

I have also been working hard on the Traveling Archive Display that Michelle will be showing at the
Assembly. There are some new items to see and also a Pacific Northwest Conference display. Please be
sure to check those out and don’t forget to sign the guestbook. If you have any contributions or donations
to add to our collection, Michelle will be accepting those as well.
I hope everyone enjoys it. I would also love to hear any suggestions for the display anyone might have.

Sincerely,
Lisa D.
WSEA 92 Archivist archivist@area92aa.org (509) 216-9366
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Area Corrections Chair

Hello Area 92!! 1 Apr 2024
Busy time of year for our Area, all these agenda items, SCWs, Pre-Conference Assembly!! Its hard to
believe that above all that, we still can move forward in our respective Committees, but yet, we do! Since
our last newsletters publication, your Area 92 Corrections world has been active on many fronts. Let’s
take a look at some of these.
In March a Corrections submission for the Area Newsletter was successfully sent in on time for
publication. There were eight Corrections Committee Chairs & Liaisons positions filled, brining the total
count to ten entities making up the Committee which supports all 16 of our active District Corrections
Chairs and the Area 92 as a whole. Also, as Corrections Chair, I was able to attend both the online SCW
and the Ephrata in person Workshop where we reviewed the Agenda Items. Great turn out for both.
During the month we were able to Bridge another five releasing AA members either into our Area 92 or
departing our Area 92 and heading off to other AA Areas around the country. This brings the total of
persons Bridged so far this year to nine. Also just accomplished, an Area literature order was placed for
the WSP.
Our March 2nd Monday Area 92 Corrections Chairs Monthly Online Meeting occurred on the 11th with
an attendance of 13 people! We focused on getting registered with GSO and are eager to get the
Corrections Kits mailed to each of the Chairs. Called for an initiative to identify each Districts jail facilities
and if there is or has been an AA presence with them. Aim at getting some Corrections Correspondence
Service F-26 forms out to each Districts Business meeting and to three meetings within each district. This
is an effort to answer a call out from GSO for more volunteers to write with AA members on the inside.
The AA Volunteer Coordinator, Tanya, for the WSP had noted that their roster of Volunteers to join
meetings on the inside was needing more people. So, the neighboring Districts, 6, 7, 20, & 22
Corrections Chairs were asked to support by stepping up and spread the word of this need withing their
districts.

But the highlight of the month for me was the reports given by each of the attending District
Corrections Chairs at our monthly meeting, and with great pleasure I shall share this with you now!
District Corrections Chairs Reports:
District 2 – Mary J. – Got $100 of books to AHCC
District 13 – Mark A. – Currently figuring out his budget.
District 6 & 20 - Tabatha B. & Christina – Meeting monthly and being very active. Finally got approval at
jail for meetings 1st & 3rd

Thur. In need of female volunteers. Contacted their juvenile court judge to see
what they can do. Yakima county jail has both a men and women population. Bought some books.
District 5 – Tom G. – Going to start up jail meetings on Mar 20th. They have 8 ladies and 9 men
volunteers to attend weekly Wed meetings. They are holding off on getting literature until they can find
out what, if any, inventory still exists from before covid. Also aiming at group homes, and juvenile
facilities.
District 7 – Scott M. – Getting up and running. Ordering literature, daily reflections. Orientation in June.

District 3 – Troy J. – A ton of activity. AHCC groups wish to reengage newsletter submissions and guest
speaker meeting events. Geiger correction center asked for a library of literature. When Troy mentioned
this at a Central Office event he was asked to attend, he was presented with an anonymous $300
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donation to initiate it. Jennifer Hawkins is the Geiger poc and Troy is attempting to get a meeting started
up in coordination with her. Volunteers at AHCC are currently getting to attend about 1-3 meetings a
month.
District 12 – Pete H. – Thriving. There is a Thursday group that passes the Pink Can. Okanogan and
Republic jails are beginning to come alive.
District 22 – Corey G. – They have two jails, one that meets weekly and one that meets two times a
month. New staff that are working at the jail can be a minor challenge. Also having a monthly meeting
with members.
District 8 – Leslie P. – Had a meeting with their juvenile probations officer along with Alateen and
Al Anon. Will be having another meeting tomorrow. Still going into the jails four times a week. Facilities
will
not participate in the Bridge program.
Yours in Service! Please, reach out and bug me; corrections@area92aa.org

Dale B. Corrections Chair / Area 92 / Panel 74

Area CPC Chair

Hello everyone - I want to thank all of the members on the CPC Committee for all the work they did
researching, discussing, asking questions and giving feedback to write the synopsis sheets for this year's
agenda items. Great team effort and much appreciated! The March Standing Committee Workshop in
Ephrata was positive and productive as well as having a good time. The Assembly is just days away and I
know it's going to be active, energetic, and I am really looking forward to it. Andy, PI Chair, and myself
are talking about combining our monthly CPC / PI meetings. This is because some districts have one chair
for both roles. Truly CPC developed out of the PI Committee originally so this can fit smoothly. So he and I
will be polling our committee members asking for preference between the 1st Thursday or 2nd Friday of
the month meeting @ 7 pm.

In Love and Service,

Lorri T.
Cooperation with Professional Community Chair
WSEA 92 Panel 74
cpc@area92aa.org

Area Grapevine and Literature Chair

Hello Area 92,
It was good to see a lot of you in Ephrata. Hope to see more of you in Yakima. Now that we are mostly done with the
agenda items things can move along at a slower pace. So if anybody or district wants any literature or help with anything
just get a hold of me. Or if anyone wants to join the Grapevine/Literature committee it is held on the fourth Monday of
every month at 6:30 PM.My email is literature@area92aa.org. Just email me and I will get you added to the next meeting.

Yours in Service,
Area 92 Panel 74
Ricky Leonard
Grapevine & Literature
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Area Newsletter Editor

Greetings!
Big Thanks to all who submitted their reports earlier than the norm. Next month we will resume with the
deadline of “the 5th by 5pm.”
I feel grateful for the opportunity to serve as your Area newsletter editor. What an opportunity to learn
about the majority of our districts and committees. To take in your voices and listen to your group's
conscience per entry is an honor. I appreciate that we have this format for our Area that shares our
experience, strength and hope. Great to see DCM and GSR enthusiasm! Also, Diana M. and Rad M., what
fun it was to dive into Policy and Admissions together! Thank You!
I had the privilege of going to our monthly committee meeting, Founder’s Sharing, SCW online and
in-person, Polo’s beautiful Celebration of Life, our Pre-Conference Assembly, study of Publisher, review our
newsletter archives on our Area website, area92aa.org/newsletters, and crunch some numbers in regards
to the cost of publishing this publication. I also want to Thank the Tech Team for their excellent service to
us during our SCW’s.

But alas, how can I serve you? Are you receiving your electronic newsletter yet? It’s free! Have you been
invited to submit your thoughts, poetry, art, favorite joke? How about your favorite AA pioneer? Your
story? Well, this is your invitation. I look forward to hearing from you.
I will be reaching out and talking to content creators for our Area Newsletter. Feel free to contact me at
newsletter@area92aa.org to sign up for an opportunity to stay connected and informed to Area 92!

YIS!
Jacqueline C, WSEA 92, NL Editor

Area Public Information Chair

March was dedicated to reviewing the General Service Conference Public Information Agenda
Items. The committee was tasked with reviewing 18 agenda items and boiling down 113 pages
of background information into summary sheets. Thanks to our online meeting capabilities, we
could digest all this and were prepared for the March 16 Ephrata Standing Workshop Agenda
Review session.
Thanks to all who attended the PI session there. One of the key conclusions
coming out of our breakout is that the fellowship has a lot of public information plans and
programs underway and in development. With all that is being done, we as a committee need
to help the area understand what is being done, and how we can use the programs to help
carry the message. Planning for workshops to do this is the next step for the committee. We
will work to plan workshops for the rest of the year at the April Pre-Conference in Yakima.

Andy C, Area 92 Public Information Committee Chair

Area Technology Chair

Hi everyone,
The Technology Committee meets every other Thursday. April 4th, 18th & May 2nd..
Please contact me technology@area92aa.org or the whole Technology Committee at
techcommittee@area92aa.org with any concerns, questions etc,
It was great to see many of you at the Pre-Conference Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata
and looking forward to seeing folks again at the Assembly.
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Please join the Technology Committee at our breakout meeting Friday night of the Assembly at
7pm.
After this pre-conference busy period is past, we hope to start monthly online meetings with the
various District Webservants. Please let us know of any interest?

YIS
Dave Gibney
WSEA92 Technology Committee Chair
509-715-9552

Area Treatment Chair

Hello Area 92,
It was nice to attend the Standing Committee workshop last month in Ephrata. I did get some new GSR's
that were interested in the Treatment committee. So, I have the privilege of working with new people.
Look forward to seeing everybody this weekend in Yakima.
Thank you,

Sincerely yours,
Treatment Chair
Eddie G

Area Translation Chair

Greetings to everyone in Area 92!
This month my thoughts and prayers continue to be with Polo’s family. Also with Gabby, Ramiro and
Felipe.
In March District 24 celebrated their 18th anniversary with a 12 Concepts Workshop in Walla Walla. It was
an honor to interpret in reverse, from Spanish to English. Thank you to our Delegate Lisa G. , Alt Chair
Fran L. and District 4 DCM. Lisa, Thank you for bringing the written material in Spanish and providing
copies for everyone. Thank you so much to Dora for her help interpreting out loud at the mic. and to Juan
Carlos for interpreting when asked. The event was quite a success with at least 65 in attendance and great
participation. Translation will be at District 4 GSR School on April 27th for our Spanish speaking attendees.
Hope to see you there. The plan is to grow the committee a little bit to better serve all in Area 92 . That’s
all for now. Thank you all for your service. Pre Conference is this weekend in Yakima. See you all there!

In Gratitude
Virginia R.
Translation Panel 74

Area Registrar

Incoming GSRS Get Your Group Connected!
Is your Group Information up to date?? Please take five minutes to complete this form:
https://forms.gle/QpmDbGzhxzYzYJSP8 and take advantage of GSO services: GSR Kit, Box 459, (quarterly news and
notes from GSO), contribution reports, important announcements, and more.

Dan M. - WSEA 92 Alternate Delegate/Registrar Panel 74
alt-delegat@area92aa.org
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District and DCM Reports

District 2

Greetings!

March has been a little bit quieter around the district. We have been preparing for the upcoming

Pre-Conference Assembly. District 2 was assigned to Public Information agenda items. I had the pleasure
of working with Andy C., the PI Chair for Area 92 and the PI committee in preparing the summary sheets.
Attending the Standing Committee Workshop on March 16th was a great opportunity to hear about the
other agenda items. Thanks to all that attended and those who made the trip to Ephrata a fun road trip. I
am looking forward to the Assembly and hearing the GSRs share their group conscience.

At our last district meeting our Archives Chair, Cyrus C., stepped down. Luckily, Cyrus had already
recruited Jeff S., to step into the role. Thank you to both Cyrus and Jeff for making the transition
seamless.

The next Spokane District Potluck Speaker Meeting is being hosted by the South Hill Noon Group on April
7th . 4pm at the Spokane Alano Club. We continue to have great attendance at the district meeting.
Please join us at our next meeting, Tuesday April 9th at 5:30pm. In person at the Spokane Alano Club or
online via Zoom.

Yours in Service

Oleta DCM Dist. 2

District 3

District 4

Hi Area 92,
Thanks to District 24 for allowing us to participate in your district anniversary; we had lots of fun and
heard great information on the Concepts; the food was delicious also:) Thanks to the Area Committee and
all the Area 92 members for the hard work on the Synopsis Sheets for the Final Agenda Items. The
Synopsis Sheets made the Agenda Items more manageable. The turnout for the Agenda review workshops
and the Standing Committee Workshop has been inspiring. District 4 is preparing for a GSR School on
April 27th at the First Lutheran Church 418 N. Yelm St in Kennewick. Gary P. (Past Delegate) will be
facilitating. We will have Spanish translation and literature for any Spanish speaking members who are
interested in joining. It will begin around 10am with a meet and greet with GSR Schooling beginning at
10:30am. Will will break for lunch around noon and begin again at 1:00pm until we are done approx
2:30pm. We will have a potluck for lunch. The main dish will be provided. The attendees can bring a side
dish or a desert. We will have a flier on the Area website soon with all the information. We hope to raffle
some AA Service books: AA Comes of Age, Our Great Responsibility, and Language of The Heart; both
English and Spanish editions. For those who are interested please see the flier for registration information.
Registration is no cost, but we would like to know how many for lunch and GSR Schooling packets we need
to provide. We hope to have people from our surrounding Districts and the Linguistic Districts join us for a
great time! You're all invited.

Thank you all,
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District 4

District 5

Greetings from Wenatchee,

Lisa G. gave a full run-down of all GSO conference agenda items. She is an excellent presenter and her
information was well received. We have been busy viewing lots of different forms of information, including
the Founders Writing Slideshow which gave some of us a much better understanding of how Bill and Dr.
Bob viewed the need for changes over the years. It addressed some of our members' concerns very well.
Those of us that traveled to Ephrata for the Standing Comm. Workshop enjoyed the opportunities to share
with others our thoughts and questions. Thanks to Ricky, the Literature Chair that guided our work. Well
done! On a more somber note, several members joined us at the Services for Polo Escobar. It was a
beautiful and moving ceremony, and I am grateful to attend and say good-bye and support the family. I
look forward to seeing everyone at the assembly this week-end! Jean L. DCM District 5.

District 6

District 7

District 8

Hello,

I attended the in-person Standing Committee Workshop on 03/16/2024 in Ephrata. The meeting was well
represented by District 8 GSRs, and Standing Committee Chairs. I did not compile a list of those Trusted
servants who attended the in-person, but I do remember there were more than a handful. Next time I will
list everyone. Anyway, we covered the PI Agenda Items, and I emailed out the information that Lisa G, our
Delegate, needs you all to review with your home group. Afterwards, please send your GSR to the
Pre-Conference Assembly to state your group conscience on these topics. This will help with preparing Lisa
for the General Service Conference.

We are in AZ until 04/25/2024 and Garrett, Alt. DCM will lead the District meeting in April. I will be
attending the Zoom meeting. I will coordinate with Nathan to make sure I can login to the meeting.

Likewise with Jan R. Treasurer. Rachel, the Alt. Treasurer, will attend the in-person District meeting and
Jan will be on the Zoom version, or whatever the name of the video-conference program that the Area has
us using. Jan and I will also be attending the April Pre-Conference Assembly on the Zoom format, which is
coming up one week from the date of this report!

We had a good open forum discussion on whether or not to continue the Ad-Hoc Committee on District 8
Inventory. We will continue tracking our progress on the action items as a District and revisit in 6 months.
In the meantime, I think it a good idea to compile a list of groups and individual A.A. members who might
want to receive a copy of the district 8 Newsletter in the postal mail. I also want to encourage each GSR to
give us a full report on your home group during the District meeting and ask that your reports be sent to
the Newsletter Editor for publication in our Newsletter. We got away from hearing full reports in the
District meeting and some of us miss learning about what is happening in your home group! The only
reason for a district meeting is to provide a forum for the GSRs to bring their home group conscience to
the table, and then that information is sent to Area 92 for consideration.

Sometimes that information goes all the way to the General Service Conference floor! If there truly is “no
new information” well then okay, however, there is usually new information from your home group almost
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every month. This ranges from home group events such as speaker meetings, challenges, problems, and
solutions to problems. We learn from one another, sharing our collective experience, strength, and hope.

I want to thank each of you for such outstanding participation in our District meetings! The meetings are
going very smoothly, averaging 70 minutes in length, and we are getting things accomplished! I will truly
miss being there with you all in-person this month but will be there next month. I am grateful for
technology in that I can attend these functions remotely when necessary, however, nothing beats seeing
you all in-person!

We still need an Archives Chair so please carry this message back to your homegroup. If someone is
interested in Chairing this committee, I will stay on the committee to help out. I have at least one other
person who is willing to join the District 8 Archives Committee. Our Archives is very important, and
Archives is very near to my heart as I am an avid Alcoholics Anonymous history buff!

District 8 GSR Meeting Attendance

March 12, 2024

1. Kerri S GSR PPG

2. Kelly S-GSR SCW

3. Lynn F GSR St. Joe Valley Group

4. James Alt. GSR-Best Avenue Group

5. Gary P. GSR Ft. Sherman Chapel Group

6. Chris W GSR Prairie Dogs

7. Kyle M GSR GMAA

8. Jim D Alt GSR GMAA

9. Arron B GSR Happy Hour Group

10. Lauren GSR Keep It Simple

11. Mindy GSR WIES

12. Rhonda GSR First Things First

13. Heather GSR Lady A’s

14. John F GSR Daily Reprieve II

15. Karen GSR Serenity Sisters

16. Nathan Web Chair

17. Thomas- Activities Chair

18. Rolf 3 rd Legacy Chair

19. Laurie CPC Chair

20. Chuck F PI Chair

21. John Treatment Chair

22. Leslie Corrections Chair

23. Brenda-GV/Literature Chair

24. Kaila Newsletter Editor

25. Jan R Treasurer

26. David R DCM

27. Garrett Alt. DCM

28. Phil T Secretary

29. Mary Central Office Coordinator

30. Thomas S. PPG (Visitor learning about service in
the AA Service Structure)

31. Ed A.

32. Emily

Please let me know if I missed anyone. It is challenging when we have such a well-attended meeting! Total
Attendance=32

Thank you for allowing me to serve!

David R District 8 DCM

District 9
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District 10

District 11

District 12

It's been a busy March with sorting through
Agenda Items and getting ready for the
Pre-Assembly. We were able to meet twice in
March to review them as well as several of us
attended the Standing Committee Workshop.

Recovery in the Valley in Omak had a Potluck
with AA and Al-Anon Speakers meeting held on
the 5th Friday of the month with 40 people in
attendance. The What's Normal Group in
Withrop started back up their monthly Potluck
and Speaker meetings on the last Friday of the
month and will continue them through the
summer. They had 32 in attendance and lots of
wonderful food and fellowship.

Birthdays for the month of March!

Twisp Group- Jeremy with 13 years, Angie with
10 years and Christi with 7 years

The MethowValley Group- Dan with 43 years,
Diana with 41 years, and Peter with 9 years

Grand Coulee/Electric City Group- Jill with 1 year

No Resentments Group - Priscilla with 46 years

Recovery in the Valley- Ron with 1 year

Yours in service,

Lisa S.

DCM-D12

District 13
Hello,
Without getting too comfortable.. We are getting
more comfortable in our new roles in District 13.
Corrections (Mark), Treatment (Erin), PI/CPC
(Judy) and Activities (Scott & Justin) are actively
moving forward to bring help to the still suffering
alcoholics by attending group, district and area
meetings.
Our Alt DCM (Russell) is managing and updating
group meeting information while our Secretary

(Jen) is trying to keep track of the minutes
during our crazy district meetings, (Steffy) our
treasurer is managing the budget with precision.
Our GSR's are understanding their responsibilities
to their home groups. We are excited to add
more GSR's and are attending home group
meetings to help spread the message of service.
Happy Spring to all and we thank you for allowing
us to serve,

District 13

District 14
District 15

District 16
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Greetings to everyone in Area 92 from all of us in
District 16.

We hope you are all enjoying happy sobriety.
These are our District activities for March. We are
visiting any group that does not have a GSR
encouraging them to join us and let us know how
we can better serve them. Myself and several
District 16 members attended District 24s 18th
anniversary 12 Concepts workshop. Thank you
for inviting District 16. It was great! It was nice
to see the English Speaking there as well. Thank
you to our Delegate Lisa for joining us. Our topic
was Concept 7, I was very nervous as it was my
first time sharing on a Concept. I learned so

much and have much more to learn. The GSRs
and myself met at our District meeting. We
discussed the Conference topics that our
Delegate gave us in Walla Walla. I am learning to
navigate the website and found some of the
background information. This is all new and
exciting to me. I will be sharing the responses of
District 16 groups at Pre- Conference this
weekend.
Thank you all for your service!
See you there.

Just for today
Benjamin M.
DCM District 16

District 17
District 18
District 19

District 20
Hello, greetings from District 20. We have the WSEA 92
Pre-Conference Assembly April 5,6,7th and are excited
for this Area event! Went to the Area Standing
committee workshop in Ephrata, and learned a lot. It was
nice seeing everyone and getting informed on the
Agenda Items. Thank you Area 92 for everything you all
do. Shout out to our Delegate Lisa, she is doing a great

job for us!!! Keep an eye out for the flier to the Districts 6
& 20 Service Workshop coming up May 18th where Area
and District members will share their experience,
strength, and hope in service work.

Thank you!
Your Alt-DCM District 20. Shawna L.

District 21
District 22

District 23
District 23 includes the towns of Chelan, Manson and
Mansfield.
March brought in sadness, fun and a lot of changing
weather!

Martin B is in hospice.
Celebrating 20 years of sobriety in Dec 2023 he shared
his experience, strength, and hope through fellowship,
service and the Chelan community. He loved AA.
Recently, a Alt-DCM for district 23 he inspired
(nominated me on the spot) to get into service. I have
"Tough shoes to fill,as we trudge the road to happy
destiny.”
Martin is always in our hearts and prayers.

The Applecup Restaurant,
Lake Chelan Landmark for 67 years was closed
indefinitely due to fire Sun March 24th. We held 2
meetings there and announce the following::

-Sunday 10am breakfast meeting is on hold until further
notice.
-Monday Noon -1 Friends of Bill
-New location:
Chelan Christian Church
210 E Wapato Ave. Chelan, WA

—
-BIRTHDAY POTLUCK/COUNTDOWN 4:30 -
always held on the last Saturday of the month.
-MARCH POTLUCK held March 30th was delicious and
well attended.
We celebrated the following birthdays!

TINA 6mths
LISA B 3yrs
FARA 3yrs
STU 3Yrs
TOAD 36yrs
GARY 43yrs
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COUNTDOWN- 405 YRS and 2 Mths!!!!

-NEXT POTLUCK
April 27th 4:30
St Andrews Episcopal Church.
120 E Woodin Chelan:WA

"Special" April Birthdays to include
Tom43yrs
Lee 28yr
Rick 13yr

-Summer Birthday Potluck Schedule at the River

May 25th 4:30 Chelan Falls Park
June 29th 4:30 Beebee Bridge Park

July 27 4:30 Chelan Falls Park
Aug 31 4:30 Chelan Falls Park

Bring a dish to share
All are welcome!
Questions? call Sherylann 509 682-1817

-BUSINESS MEETING: APRIL 8th 5pm
2nd Monday Month
St Andrews Episcopal Church
All trusted servants should attend!

Questions and Suggestions? Call Lisa at 509 683 2339

Proud to be of service,
Lisa B
Alt-DCM District 23

District 24
District 25

District 26

Greetings Area 92!
I hope this letter finds you all well. Everyone is
busy with their different committees working on
the Agenda Items, as we have been here in
District 26.
I attended the Standing committee workshop in
Ephrata and got a little more educated on how
things are done, what an eye opener!

I also continue to meet with Fran at the hosting
committee workshop, this is where

we bounce things off each other and learn how to
host an Assembly and Quarterly, so this too
has been educational for me as we plan for the
2025 Pre-Conference Assembly. Looking forward
to seeing everyone at the Pre-Conference
Assembly in Yakima this month!

In Love and Service,
Kim O. DCM
District 26
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___

UPCOMING EVENTS!
Additional fliers and information for upcoming events can also be found on on our Area 92 website calendar

at

area92@aa.org
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April 2024

Motion submitted by the WSEA Handbook Committee.

The WSEA Handbook committee moves to remove the obsolete language referring to the “Web

Chair” Position currently in the 2024 Handbook…as strikethrough wording.

Under the WSEA 92 Alternate Chair job description: 6.4 WSEA 92 ALTERNATE CHAIR..Duties:

As Alternate Chair...WORDING TO BE REMOVED: “As Website Committee Chair:

● Chairs the Website Committee meetings.

● Prior to the yearly GSC, the Website Chair will facilitate discussions regarding GSC Agenda

items relating to Website and/or Internet use and policy.

● Participates in and chairs Website Committee meetings at WSEA 92 Assemblies and

Quarterlies

● Chairs Website Committee conference call meetings when needed.

● Establishes a six-person non-funded, rotating Website Committee.

o Three members rotating on even years after three years of service with an option to serve an additional

three-year term.

o Three members rotating on odd years after three years of service with an option to serve an additional

three-year term.

Expenses reimbursed by WSEA 92:

1. Website costs (ISP/IPP & Domain Name) expenses

2. WSEA Quarterly meetings and Assemblies

a. Travel b. Meals c. Lodging d. Registration

3. Meeting of WSEA 92 Appointed Officers Selection Committee

a. Travel

4. Communication Expenses

a. Postage, envelopes and copies

5. Assembly and Quarterly planning meetings, as necessary. a.Travel b. Lodging”

Background: This wording is obsolete as the duties were transferred to the Tech Committee.

Financial: No financial impact.

23 | Page



WSEA 92 OCTOBER ELECTION ASSEMBLY
OCTOBER 21, 2023 – SPOKANE, WA
_____________________________________________________________________
__
Call to order at 8:07am, readings

Motion to record proceedings, district 26 seconded Dist 12 Passed

Welcome/review of business procedure - Benjamin G.
Housekeeping announcements - Oleta

Introduction of:
Pacific Regional Trustee - Reilly
Past Delegates
Area 72 guests
Elected Officers
Standing Committee chairs

Review April 2023 Minutes - Naomi J./Benjamin G. Revision
Motion to approve Chair Revision: Dist. 10 seconded Dist. 20 Passed Roll

Call: District 9, 11, 16, 18, 19 and 21 not present

Review of Third Legacy Election Procedure and Process - Benjamin and Reilly K.

Delegate - job description read
Roll call for those availability:
Benjamin, Lisa, Fran and Bryan

Trusted Servants Report: Delegate - Ben N.

First Ballot
Total votes 114
Benjamin 41
Lisa 41
Fran 15
Bryan 17

Trusted Servants Report: Alt-Delegate - Diana M.
Trusted Servants Report: Chair - Benjamin G.

Second Ballot
Total votes 117 needed for 2/3 78
Benjamin 51
Lisa 52
Fran 8
Bryan 6
Fran and Bryan removed

Trusted Servants Reports: Alt Chair - LIsa G.
Trusted Servants Reports: Treasurer - Fran L.

Motion to approve treasurer's Report D. 14 Seconded D. 20 Pass
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Third Ballot
Total votes 117⅔ needed 78
Benjamin 53
Lisa 64
Break 10:10
Resume 10:30

Page 1 of 7
WSEA 92 OCTOBER ELECTION ASSEMBLY
OCTOBER 21, 2023 – SPOKANE, WA
_____________________________________________________________________
__
Fourth Ballot
Total votes 117 78 needed for⅔
Benjamin 49
Lisa 68

Trusted Servants Report: Alt Treasurer - Bryan B.

Motion for 5th Ballot Dist.26 2nd Dist 5 - passed by⅔ 5th
Ballot
Total votes 111⅔ 74
Benjamin 39
Lisa 72
Proceed to hat
Name drawn - Lisa

Motion to Destroy Ballots District 14 2nd District 7 - Passed

Alt Delegate - job description read
Roll call for those available:
Those that made themselves available:
Fran
Bryan
Dan

11:05 GSR Sharing session

Ballot 1
Total 120 needed for⅔ 80
Fran 24
Bryan 27
Dan 69

GSR Sharing Cont.

Ballot 2
Total 114 needed 76
Fran 13
Bryan 14
Dan 87
Dan wins by⅔majority

Motions to destroy ballots Dist. 26 2nd Dist. 11
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Chair election
Reading of job description
Those that made themselves available
Fran
Bryan

GSR sharing Cont.

Ballot 1
Total 117 needed for⅔ 78
Fran 59
Bryan 58

Page 2 of 7
WSEA 92 OCTOBER ELECTION ASSEMBLY
OCTOBER 21, 2023 – SPOKANE, WA
_____________________________________________________________________
__
GSR sharing Cont.

Ballot 2
Total 113 75 needed for 2/3
Fran 55
Bryan 58

GSR sharing Cont.

Break for Lunch 11:55
Resume 1:00

Ballot 3 corrupt - People started passing in slips before we broke for lunch.
Motion to disregard Ballot 3 Dist. 11 2nd Dist. 2 - Passed

GSR sharing Cont.

Ballot 3 sheet #4
Total 117 needed 78
Fran 50
Bryan 67

GSR sharing Cont.

Ballot 4 sheet #5
Total 115 needed 77
Fran 38
Bryan 77
Bryan is the new Chair by⅔majority vote

Motion to destroy Ballots Dist. 3 2nd Dist. 7

Alt-chair election
Requirements and job description read
People that made themselves available
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Fran
Rainey

GSR sharing Cont.

Ballot 1
Total 117 needed 78
Fran 70
Rainey 47

GSR sharing Cont.

Ballot 2
Total 110 needed 73
Fran 70
Rainey 40

GSR sharing Cont.
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WSEA 92 OCTOBER ELECTION ASSEMBLY
OCTOBER 21, 2023 – SPOKANE, WA
_____________________________________________________________________
__
Ballot 3
Total 117 needed 78
Fran 78
Rainey 39
Fran won by⅔ vote
Motion to destroy ballots Lit. 2nd Dist 22

Treasurer Election
Requirements and job description read
People that made themselves available
Rainey
Carole

GSR sharing Cont.

Ballot 1
Total 116 needed 77
Rainey 45
Carole 71

GSR sharing Cont.

Ballot 2
Total 112 75 needed
Rainey 27
Carole 85
Carole wins by⅔ vote
Motion to destroy ballots Dist. 12 2nd Dist. 26 - Passed
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3:00 Break
Resume 3:18

Alt Treasurer Election
Requirements and job description read
People who made themselves available
Rainey
Dave

GSR sharing

Ballot 1
Total 112 needed 75
Rainey 74
Dave 38

GSR share complete - 76 shared in person 6 online

Motion to consider the motion for the quorum: Dist. 26 2nd by Dist. 14 - Passed Ballot
2
Total 114 needed 76
Rainey 89
Dave 25
Rainey wins by⅔majority

Motion to destroy ballots Dist. 11 2nd Dist 3 - Passed

Page 4 of 7
WSEA 92 OCTOBER ELECTION ASSEMBLY
OCTOBER 21, 2023 – SPOKANE, WA
_____________________________________________________________________
__
Floor motions:

The PRIMARY PURPOSE GROUP of NORTH IDAHO, District 8, moves that WSEA 92 establish a quorum for
voting on motions during Area 92 Assembly meetings; whereby two-thirds of registered, eligible voting
members are required to vote on motions.

Discussion:

• Changing the agenda will remedy this.

• Process looks to be smooth at this point

• Worry about the agenda schedule not being in any documents

• Need for by-laws instead of going into handbook

• When do we count? How many times? Responsibility to stay is up to the people

• Different Area Also has the Quorum and had to count eligibility before each vote

• Spiritual organization with trusted servants

• In would be considered Guide lines not by laws

Motion to end discussion: Dist 26 2nd Dist 7 - Pass
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Vote on Motion: For: 10 Against: 94 - Does not Pass

Recommend to incoming Area Chair about making an ad hoc committee on these policies
39 yes

Motion:
Districts 14 and 26 move that WSEA 92 not require the Standing Committee Workshops be
Hybrid.

2nd by Dist. 2

Discussion:

• Question as to if Area funded the SCW. They do not provide the Districts provides place and technology •

Decision up to the district

• Technology motion passed this year saying that technology can have the equipment available • Tech chair answered: 3 hours to

set up all the equipment Hardware was acquired with the budget, need to find out if venues are able to be hy-brid Can an all
online workshop be a difference

• Hybrid is very hard with bad bandwidth and free values are space limited

• Experiment but it didn’t work, maybe in person and online as separate options

• Technology committee was formed before hybrid, that has been there focus for the last 2 years is how to make hybrid

work, stats read about online attendance the last few years

• Accessibility for those that can not make the in person

• SCW are not Area business

• Dist 6 had a $600 budget for a SCW

• Hardware is available but the bandwidth is a separate issue

• Ad hoc committee is reviewing SCW questioning if SCW are for newcomers or have other purposes •

Questioning if they could all be only virtual

• Restriction on the hosting Districts not a restriction on the Area

• Quality of bandwidth in a breakout room can deter online participation

• Participation in service for the fellowship

Motion to end discussion Mac(GSR) 2nd Dist 12 - Passed

Vote on Motion For 105 Against 4 - Passed

Page 5 of 7
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OCTOBER 21, 2023 – SPOKANE, WA
_____________________________________________________________________
__
The Area 92 Handbook Committee moves that we add the following to the Area 92 Handbook as the first paragraph under
section 8.0.
The Area 92 Secretary is a vital service position and ought to be one of the first positions filled by appointment. In the event that no
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Secretary is appointed, the Area Chair must make arrangements to have an interim secretary take at least nominal minutes and to
arrange for the collection and storage of motions and reports from Area trusted servants including DCMs, from GSRs and from
anybody else that gives a report of any kind. The interim secretary should receive all motions in accordance with the Area 92
Handbook and see that all motions are delivered to the Area 92 Tech Committee for digital distribution to online event attendees.
The interim secretary should store all motions for the use of the final appointed Secretary.
Does not need a 2nd
Amendment that it be placed into section 7.0 second paragraph and accepted as a friendly amendment

Vote on the amendment to motion - passed
Discussion

• Problem with must instead of shall

• Not sure about where the motion comes from

Motion to end discussion - passed

Vote on the motion yes 108 no 3 - Passed
minority opinion

• Worry about musts

• Feels that it is not necessary to be in the handbook

4 vote change

Reconsider vote yes 16 no (a lot) obvious majority

Motion stands

Break for dinner 530
Resume at 7:00

Withdrawn floor motion by kimberly with Living Sober group district 17

Pacific Regional trustee Report - Reilly

October 2025 Assembly up for Bid move to January

Standing Committee Reports
Secretary - Naomi J.
Archivist - Lisa D.
Archives chair - Val D.
Cooperation With Professional Community - Tracey M.
Corrections - Marc Mc.
Grapevine/Lit. - Eddie P.
Public Information - Ricky L.
Technology - Dan M.
Translation - Johnny A.
Treatment/Accessibility - Mike O.

Area Sub-Committee
Registrar - Diana M.
Finance Committee - Bryan B.
Handbook Committee - Naomi J.

Page 6 of 7
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WSEA 92 OCTOBER ELECTION ASSEMBLY
OCTOBER 21, 2023 – SPOKANE, WA
_____________________________________________________________________
__
Special Committees
Central Offices/Intergroup -

Colton: Central Office Yakima, Wa
Dan: Spokane intergroup

GSR Roundtable report - Marcy
DCM Roundtable report - Benjamin
Ad Hoc Committee on Hybrid Meetings - Rainey M
Ad Hoc Committee on Area Finances - Andy C.
Ad Hoc Committee of Area Standing Committee Workshops - Todd D. Pacific
NW Conference Committee - Diana M.

DCM Reports - Lisa G
Dist. 7
Dist. 3
Dist. 4
Dist. 12
Dist. 10
Dist. 17
Dist. 22
Dist. 14
Dist. 6
Dist. 2
Dist. 20
Dist. 26
Dist. 24 spanish
Dist. 25 spanish
Dist. 5

Host Committee Reports
October 2023 Dist. 2 - Oleta
January 2024 Quarterly District 5 - Carole
April 2024 Pre-Conference Assembly District 20 - Colton July
2024 Quarterly District 2 - Rainey
October 2024 Inventory Assembly District 8 - no one present April
2025 Pre-Conference Assembly - District 26 - Todd

10:40 pm Motion to adjourn alt treasurer 2nd Dist. 17

Outgoing Panel 72 Incoming Panel 74 Delegate Ben N. Lisa G. Alt Delegate
Diana M. Dan M. Chair Benjamin G. Bryan B. Alt Chair Lisa G. Fran L. Treasurer

Fran L. Carole N. Alt Treasurer Bryan B. Rainey M.

Secretary Naomi J. 2023
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Save the Date

Lost Lake

Together Again AA Campout

Camp Tokiwanee

Tonasket, Wa

July 19-22

Fri-Mon

Friday night AA speaker: Amber B. Moses Lake

Saturday night AA speaker: Tony H. Moses Lake

Still in need: Al Anon speaker for Saturday night.

Contact: Elaine C. 509-860-5940 for more information

Registration Flier coming in April

Greeti
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Mission Statement

To Report directly “to those they serve”; to publicize AA events; to be a forum for sharing and comment.

Area Newsletter Submission Guidelines

The Area 92 Newsletter- Published Monthly
The Newsletter is our primary mode of communication in Area 92 and relies on the submissions of each of us: Our
DCM’s, GSR’s, Elected officers, Appointed Chairs and Delegates, Past and Present, as well as any member within Area
92.

Geographically Area 92 includes Eastern Washington, Northern Idaho, Western Montana and Hermiston Oregon.

Submissions: Any Member of A.A. may submit information, questions, reports, ideas or discussion points to the
Editor. All Submissions are subject to editing for Grammar, sentence structure and spelling. Welcome’s submissions in
Docs or pdf’s. Any opinions expressed herein are not endorsed nor approved by A.A. as a whole nor is any article or
activity published by A.A. as a whole except when Conference approved literature is quoted or otherwise copyrighted
by A.A.W.S.

The Submission deadline is the 5th of each month at 5pm. Pacific Standard Time. Each submission should
be approximately 250 words.

Submission Methods: Email to newsletter@area92aa.org or US Mail to Address below
Area 92 Newsletter
670 Swanson Mill Road
Tonasket, WA 98855

This is the disclaimer and submission guidelines that will be found in each monthly Area Newsletter.

Changes include:

● No Phone Text entries will be accepted.
● The Mailing Address has been changed.
● All forms of Mail Accepted, US Postal, FEDEX, UPS, DHL Etc.
● All entries and flyers should be clear and legible.
● Submission does not guarantee publication.

Thank you for your cooperation

Yours in Service!
Jacqueline C.
Newsletter Editor WSEA 92/Panel 74

ngs Area 92,

The month of March was a busy one for me, I started out in San Francisco, then it was off to
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Wenatchee for an Agenda Review, the next weekend was Ephrata for the Standing Committee

Workshop, then back to Wenatchee to attend Polo’s funeral then off to Walla Walla to meet with

all 4 of our Linguistic Districts to participate in their Concepts workshop and to pass information

onto them about the agenda items. I am ever so grateful for the amazing team this rotation, a

huge Thank you to the Standing Committee Chairs and all the Districts for participating in

reviewing the agenda items and putting together the synopsis sheets. You all did a wonderful

job, it's refreshing to see everyone getting excited about service work..

I would also like to the Thank our Technology Committee for helping me get the sharing session

for the Founders Writings set up and for helping me moderate, as well as getting all the

background and synopsis sheets (and Dan) on the website for everyone to have access. I am

looking forward to a well informed discussion of the agenda items. Please remember, if you

can’t make it to share your group conscience or just have any thoughts or solutions you would

like to share with prior to the conference you can email me up to the 13th of April. After that I
will

be in conference and do not know how much access or time I will have to check emails, I do

wan to hear from you. Several of you have already sent me your thoughts and concerns, thank

you so much, I have read them all and printed them out to take with me to New York.

I look forward to seeing you all this next weekend in Yakima. Please feel free to reach out to

any of the committee chairs or myself if you have any questions on the agenda items, there is

no SILLY question.
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